DE COMMITTEE – BENAZ MENDEWALA – PHYSICAL SCIENCES

[bookmark: _MailOriginal]From: Mendewala, Benaz <bmendewala@losmedanos.edu> 
Sent: Thursday, November 14, 2024 12:44 PM
To: Gunder, Paula <pgunder@losmedanos.edu>; Giambattista, Louie <LGiambattista@losmedanos.edu>; Simone, Adrianna <asimone@losmedanos.edu>; Duldulao, Abigail <ADuldulao@losmedanos.edu>
Subject: Joining DE Committee (Statement of Interest)

Hello Academic Senate Council,

My name is Benaz (Boe) Mendewala and I am a third-year full-time faculty in the Physical Sciences Department teaching physics (and one astronomy course as well), and I am interested in joining the Distance Education committee as a voting member. Being in the unique position of teaching an in-person class, a hybrid online class with an in-person lab, and a fully online asynchronous class every semester, with my in-person classes at both Brentwood and Pittsburg campuses, I feel my personal experience with all the types of modalities we offer and at both campuses could provide valuable insights to the DE committee. Currently, we face changes in accreditation standards regarding online classes, as well as changes in contract for online faculty, along with a rapidly changing technological landscape that fundamentally challenges our teaching methods and online classroom environments, and I find the work that the DE committee does to address these concerns very valuable and relevant to me, and I think I would be a great fit to contribute to that service.

Please let me know if you need anything further from me, I look forward to hearing from you soon!

Best,
Boe

